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Sacrament 
 of Reconciliation: 

 

After Mass on Saturday 
morning from 10.00am - 

10.30am 

SPECIAL COLLECTIONS:  for Easter Flowers - 13th/14th April; Good Friday - for the Holy Places. 



St Francis, Milford-on-Sea 
Anniversaries this week: Mother Mary Albert, Karl Heinrich Jansen 
(9th), Anthony John Haywood (10th), William Murray (11th), Clement 
William Caffyn (12th), Philip Henry Caswell (13th) 

Sick & Housebound: Joan Lloyd, Marjorie Horton, Gill Boddington, 
Sarah Bell, Alison Doubleday & Sean McVeigh. 

THANKS FROM CAFOD: The recent Lenten Collection raised a grand 
total of £341. This was made up of £191 (Loose), £120 (Gift Aided) £30 
Tax reclaimed. Well done, everyone. 
COLLECTION FOR EASTER FLOWERS: Next Sunday (14th April) there will 
be a voluntary collection towards the cost of Easter flowers 
GOOD FRIDAY 19TH APRIL STATIONS OF THE CROSS AT 11.00AM: 
There will be Stations of the Cross at St Francis Church, Milford on Sea 
on Good Friday at 11.00am. This will finish in plenty of time for people 
to take part the Ecumenical Service on the Village Green at !2.00pm. If 
you have a copy of Bishop Philip’s Via Crucis (The Road to Heaven) this 
is the version which we shall be using. 

St Anne, Brockenhurst 
Anniversaries this week: Dorothy Howland, Joanne Ward (9th), John 
Christy (13th) 

Sick and Houseound: Please keep in your prayers Deacon Hilary, Anna 
Hubbard, Sean Dunn and Josie Greenhalgh. 

Christina Mann RIP: We were sad to hear that Christina died last 
Wednesday. She died peacefully after a short illness, supported by her 
family and friends from the parish. Her Requiem Mass will take place in 
St Anne’s on Monday, 15th April at 12 noon followed by burial at St 
Nicholas’s. May she rest in peace and rise in glory. Amen. 

Fr Quarmby’s Masses: for the week commencing 7th April: Monday 10 
a.m., Tuesday 8 a.m., Wednesday 7.30 a.m, Thursday 10 a.m., Friday 8 
a.m. STATIONS OF THE CROSS 10 a.m., Saturday 10 a.m. 

Eucharistic Adoration and Rosary: Wednesday, 9.0am - 9.45 am during 
Lent 

Stations of the Cross take place every Friday throughout Lent at 10am. 
See Fr Quarmby’s Mass times for each week on that day. 

Gift Aid Envelopes: Boxes of Gift Aid Envelopes are available at the 
back of the church which still need to be collected. If you occasionally 
attend mass in Lymington please use your envelopes and they will 
return them to us. 
If you do not gift aid at present but would like to join, the only 
requirement is that you are a UK Taxpayer and sign a declaration. No 
personal or financial details need to be given. Bill Pignatelli, Parish 
Treasurer will be delighted to help anyone who has any questions. 

A New Coffee Rota: is prepared and copies are at the back of the 
church awaiting collection. Many thanks for this parish ministry! Would 
someone be kind enough to take over the future care and preparation 
of this rota please and let Paddy Lark know that you are doing so. She 
would be very grateful.  

CAFOD LiveSimply Scheme: Information regarding Eco Church and the 
proposal for our parish to join this initiative has previously been 
provided in this newsletter. In the meantime, it has come to light that 
CAFOD now has an equivalent scheme for Catholic Parishes which 
embodies the principles and objectives of Pope Francis’s encyclical 
Laudato Si’. It is therefore thought that it would be more appropriate 
for our Parish to sign up to LiveSimply rather than Eco Church.  We are 
still really interested to hear from anyone who wants to join in 
planning or has ideas for how we can become a greener and more eco 
friendly parish. A start is being made by putting a list on the board in 
the parish rooms of palm oil-free biscuits which can be bought in 
Brockenhurst. 

Any items for the newsletter to anna@boylemellor.co.uk to arrive by 
Thursday lunch time. 

Our Lady & St Joseph, Lymington 
Anniversaries this week: John Horan, Brian Webb, Mary Flood (6th), 
Bernard Turnbull, Lilian Cole, Martin James Gourlay (7th), George Mould 
(8th), Peter Brennan (10th), Gladys Bremner, Phillip Charles Lance 
McCormack (11th), Catherine Mary Hurton (12th). 

Sick and Housebound:  Johnny Flood, Simone Cluett, Neil Jenkins, June 
Siddall, Mike Hedges, Ramona Heath-Saunders,  Concetta Losanno, Mai 
Wilson, Den Walker, Brian Choules, Len Harley, Marie Smith, Celine McCay, 
Patricia Mate. 

STATIONS OF THE CROSS - after 9.30am Mass on the Fridays during Lent. 

FIRE WARDENS MEETING: This Sunday, 7th April, after the 10.30am Mass in 
Joseph’s Place to prepare for the Holy Week Services. 

COLLECTION FOR EASTER FLOWERS: The retiring collection on weekend 
13/14th April will be for our Easter flowers to enhance the beauty of our 
Churches over the Easter season. 

CATHOLIC WOMENS LEAGUE: The next meeting of the CWL will be on 
Tuesday 9th April 2019 at 2.15pm in Joseph’s Place. We hope you can all 
come. 

GUEST SPEAKER: Madeleine Drury, from the Minstead Trust in Lyndhurst, 
will be giving a talk in Joseph’s Place at 3pm on Tuesday, 9th April 2019, on 
the work that they do with young people. All the parish are welcome. 

100 CLUB DRAW: will take place next Sunday 8th April, after Mass in 
Joseph's Place. This is the first draw of the year and will include the Star 
Prize of £74. Thank you to everyone who purchased a number/s as all 
proceeds help to increase parish funds. 

MANY THANKS: to those parishioners who helped, contributed or 
supported coffee/lunches last Saturday and enabled us to raise £235 for the 
Womens Refuge. This amount will be given on behalf of the parish.  

PARISH SUMMER LUNCH: Thursday 16th May 2019, 12 noon for 12.30pm at 
Brockenhurst College.  £19.00 per person for three courses, tea/coffee & 
petit fours, and gratuities.  Bar available at your own cost.  Menus available 
at the back of the church.  Please make your choices on the reverse and 
return to the Parish Office with your cheque made payable to PRCDTR 
Lymington Our Lady.  Family and friends are welcome to attend.  40 places 
available so first come first served.  The bus parking at the rear entrance is 
available to us but please enter via the main entrance and bear to the right.  
Parishioners from St Francis & St Anne’s are most welcome. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY:  

Parish Retreat Day: for Lymington Ministers of Holy Communion; Readers 
& SVP members, Saturday, 18th May. 

Anniversary of the Consecration of Our Lady of Mercy & St Joseph church, 
Sunday, May 19th, special Mass at 10.30am. 

All Parishes 
OUR CATHOLIC SCHOOL: finished the term with an assembly in 
which the events of Holy Week, from Palm Sunday to Good Friday 
were dramatized by Class 4, Years 5 & 6. This included the Stations 
of the Cross. It was a moving experience and our young people did 
really well. Other pupils wrote their sorry prayers on palm crosses 
and these palms will be used for Ash Wednesday next year. 

TENEBRAE SERVICE: GOOD FRIDAY AT 8pm in Our Lady & St 
Joseph, Lymington – “A time for shadows before the glorious light 
of Resurrection morning”. An atmospheric and moving journey with 
Jesus from darkness towards the light. You may want to bring a 
torch or smart phone. 

FOUNDATION GOVERNORS NEEDED: Our local Catholic Primary 

School, Our Lady & St Joseph’s, are looking for two new Foundation 

Governors. This is a very important service to our school on behalf 

of our local Catholic community. Full training will be given and 

interested applicants can contact Pam Morrissey Chair of Governors 

for more information. pam.morrissey@hotmail.co.uk  

All Parishes 
DATE FOR THE DIARY: SPECIAL MASS FOR THE SICK with 

the opportunity to receive the Sacrament of the Sick at 

Our Lady of Lourdes Church, New Milton on Sunday, 19th 

May at 3pm. 
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